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Call to order:

Mike Bowman, General Chair, called the Allegheny Mountain Swimming House of Delegates (HOD) to order at 7:50p.m.  Mike announced the passing of Louisa Rush, a long time member of USA Swimming.

Senior Athlete Representative

Tyler Scheid reported on his experiences at the recent convention.  He talked about the various work sessions he attended, various athletes he met, and his increased understanding of how USA Swimming deals with issues.  He also thanked the HOD for allowing both he and Ray Toomey, the Jr. athlete rep, the opportunity to attend the convention.

Secretary:

Minutes for July 2004 as posted on the website were approved.

Treasurer:

Diane Connor presented the July and August 2004 financial reports.  Mike Ginsberg moved and Jerry Schaefer seconded a motion to approve the July and August 2004 financial reports.  Motion carried.  The proposed 2005 Budget was presented.  John Lynch proposed increasing the funding amount for National and Sectional athletes from the proposed $20,000 to $22,000.  The floor voted unanimously for the change.  Diane Connor stated that additional consideration would be given to the interest income and web page expense line items and that would be presented at the November 2004 meeting.

Registration Chair:

Jerry Schaefer stated that all registrations are to be done on-line.  Regarding coaches’ certifications, a letter was sent to every Club on file reminding them that all coaches are to be currently registered, and this will be checked at every upcoming meet.  A listing of all coaches properly certified will be forward to host Clubs the Thursday before their meet.  Deck referees at those meets will be checking proper coaches credentials and certifications and anyone without current certification will be asked to leave the deck.

Senior Chair:

John Lynch reported that the AMS Academic All-Star listing has been forwarded to the webmaster for posting.  August 1 was the submission deadline and therefore no more applications are being accepted. 

 The long course national and sectional funding was mailed last week.  Should there be any questions, John is to be contacted.  

The Top 16 reportable long course times have been posted on the web.  The short course reportable times are being reviewed and will be posted shortly.

At the convention, the dates and places of the upcoming 2005 short course sectionals as well as the summer super-sectional were announced   It was also noted that USA Swimming is sponsoring a Junior National meet this summer (long course) on August 9 thru 13 in Irvine, CA.  The time standards as well as the dates and locations for both sectionals and juniors are posted on the Eastern website.  Dates were also set for the 2006 Spring Sections although the locations have not been chosen.

Age Group:

Pete Barry reported on the convention also.  The Spring Zone meet will be hosted by Middle Atlantic and held at GCIT.  The dates remain the same as originally scheduled.  Updated motivation times for 2005 thru 2008 have been posted to the website and will go into effect in January 2005.  All meet invitations posted on the website and those submitted will be adjusted to the new time standards.

Pete also reported that the West Mifflin Titans will not be hosting the October meet as originally planned.  The Club did send a request to host another meet on an open weekend in December.  Discussion was held on the floor with the final vote being that a meet will not be granted to the Titan Club.  Jerry Schaefer requested that notification be sent to the Club notifying them of the decision and to emphasize that although the idea of hosting the meet was appreciated, the procedures for bidding and hosting a meet needs to be followed.  Additionally, the Senior Qualifier Meet is still open for host bids.

Pete also reported that the Age Group Committee will be reviewing ideas for parent education and anyone with ideas should contact him. 

Tech Planning:

Mike Globig announced that the meet event files for meets thru December have been posted to the website.

Old Business:

The Parent Code of Conduct Committee has not reported to Mike Bowman as of yet.  Mike will contact the committee chair for information before the November meeting.

Regarding the Outreach program, a proposal was presented that the requirements of the Federal Free Lunch Program would be used as the criteria for qualifying for Outreach.   Dan Smith moved and Jerry Schaefer seconded to accept this proposal.  Additionally a proposal was presented stating that the Club is responsible to verify the eligibility for individual swimmers registering under Outreach.  Dan Smith moved and Jerry Schaefer seconded the motion to accept this proposal.

New Business:

Mike Bowman reported on the issue of background checks for coaches as presented at the convention.  The proposed was rejected, however, Mike feels the issue will be revisited for the next convention.  Also a bill was proposed requiring all club Board of Directors be registered USA Swimming members.  This bill was also defeated.

John Lynch presented the following proposal to be voted on at the November HOD meeting:  Beginning with the first meet of the 2005 Long Course Season, whether or not to have awards for the top finishers in events in the Senior Open, 15-18, and 15 and over categories shall be at the discretion of the meet host.

Don Wagner inquired about warm-up procedures at AMS meets.  Mike Bowman instructed him to present his questions and comments to the Age Group Committee Chair.

Adjournment:

Mike Ginsberg moved and Dave Gadd seconded a motion to adjourn. Motion carried and the meeting ended at 9:25pm. 

